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ConComm Okays Depot Move
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by Lyn S. Branscomb 

Con Comm approved the move of the old railroad depot that has been roosting at Weston Nurseries since its removal from a Hopkinton property to its new site at Ice House Pond. 

The historic depot building has been a project of Michelle Gates, chairman of the Hopkinton Historic Commission and Eagle Scout Chris Barry. The goal is to place the depot within the foundation ruins where an ice house once sat. Ice House Pond is located near Golden Pond Assisted Living. The excavation will require disturbance of about 720 sq. ft of wetland buffer zone but is outside the 50' "no build" zone. It is against town by-laws to build within 50' of wetlands. 

Gates jumped out of her seat with excitement upon approval as the Conservation Commission was the last in a long line of approvals including a $12,000 budget voted at the May 2002 Town Meeting. "We've been waiting for this approval as we needed to have our plans stamped by an engineer and we needed to hired someone to 'flag' out the wetlands first," said Gates. 

The engineering time was volunteered and the wetlands consultant offered services at a great discount, according to Gates. A professional in renovating historic buildings is aiding the group in restoring the railroad depot that dates back to the early 1800s. 

The depot will be used to house historic photos of Hopkinton as well as local information such as advertisements for local businesses, LIFT information, hiking maps and more. A lot on Hayward Street received approval to build a single family home - after eight sessions with Con Comm and 10 months. The lot sits in the Lake Maspenock region and the Con Comm was concerned that water runoff and dirt from the site would head toward the lake and abutter properties. 

Con Comm requested engineer approved drainage options to assure proper runoff. The applicant delayed providing these engineered stamped plans due to the cost involved.
The lot on Hayward Street offered more consternation among abutters and commission members alike with commission member Richard Litchfield not approving the plan. In order to satisfy wetlands bylaws, developers reduced the footprint of the house, changed the construction type to modular and created a drainage structure to help with runoff from the roof. 

Ellen Chagnon, conservation scientist for the commission, also requested that developers put in a permanent, immoveable barrier that will mark the wetland no build zone and be in place before construction begins to assure no destruction of the wetlands area. 

Abutters to the home were concerned that water runoff from the building will affect the water on their property and the lake. "I think it's impractical to permit this house with the trees so close," Litchfield said. Because of the proximity of the wetlands to the back of the home, owners will not be able to install a lawn or a deck. 

Commission member Mark Bullinger commented that the commission must balance the needs of the landowner with the needs of the wetlands. If the property can't be developed, then the property isn't worth anything. 

"This home has trees up against the edge and no lawn," he said. "It's hard to be sure that the next owners and the owners after that know about the conditions placed on the building." 

When land is protected by the Wetlands Protection Act and/or the town's bylaw, the Con Comm may attach an "order of conditions" to the deed for the property. The "order" states any restrictions on buildings and disturbing the land. The problem, according to Bullinger, is that lawyers don't always point out these "orders of conditions" to new property owners and property owners inadvertently encroach on wetlands. 

An offer was put on the lot last April. The couple that put an offer on the home is unsure whether they'll keep the offer as the house is now smaller than expected. 

Sunshine Preschool also passed one more hurdle with the Conservation Commission approving an expanded driveway to enable emergency vehicles to turn into the Wild Road entrance. For safety reasons, the Planning Board requested that traffic flow be designed for people to enter the preschool through Wild Road and exit onto Briarcliff. 

Also on the agenda was a development near the Sudbury River Bank. The proposed subdivision will be placed on an area of land between Lincoln Street and Cedar Street Extension. The Planning Board recently reduced the number of lots from 11 to 10. No vote was taken on this site, as more work must be done. 

